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MEMORANDUM FOR:  Craig E. Leen 
 Assistant Secretary  
     for Office of Federal Contract Compliance Programs 
 
 John Pallasch 
 Assistant Secretary  
     for Employment and Training 
 
 G. Bryan Slater 
 Assistant Secretary  

for Administration and Management 
 

 
 

FROM:  ELLIOT P. LEWIS 
 Assistant Inspector General 
    for Audit 
 
SUBJECT: Review of EO 13950 - Combatting Race and Sex 

Stereotyping, Project No. 17-P21-001-50-598 
 
The Office of Inspector General is initiating a review of the Department’s 
compliance with Executive Order (EO) 13950, Combating Race and Sex 
Stereotyping, issued September 22, 2020. Our focus will be on actions taken by 
the Department to ensure compliance with EO 13950.  
 
We will contact your audit liaisons to schedule an entrance conference to discuss 
our planned work and timeframes. We plan to begin work immediately after our 
meeting and would appreciate your notifying appropriate agency officials of our 
plans. If you have questions, please contact Tracy Katz, Audit Director, at (202) 
210-0769 or katz.tracy@oig.dol.gov. 
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cc:   Bob Gaglione 
 Deputy Director for Policy 

Office of Federal Contract Compliance Programs 
 
Patricia J. Davidson 
Deputy Director for National Operations 
Office of Federal Contract Compliance Programs 

 
Julie Cerruti 

 Audit Liaison, 
Employment and Training Administration 

 
 Greg Hitchcock 
 Audit Liaison,  

Employment and Training Administration 
  

Al Stewart 
Audit Liaison,  
Office of the Assistant Secretary for Administration and Management 

  
Braye Cloud 
Audit Liaison, 
Office of the Assistant Secretary for Administration and Management 

  
  
 
 


